
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Clyde’s Corner Bar and Grill, Beldenville WI 

March 15th, 2021 

 

 

Members Present & Guests:  Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Scott 

& Joanne Gulbranson, Gaylen & Sue Langer, John Marko, Jackson & Katy Hager, Lucas & 

Megan Peck, Darren Place, Ron Gutting, Rick Nelson, Bill Bakalich, Mark Kinneman, Gary 

Huppert, Mike Gutting, Kurt Lake, Brent Becker, Caleb Beebe 

 

Secretary's Report was not read as minutes were not available to read from the last meeting.  

 

Treasurer's Report was read by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Sue Langer. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Town of Oak Grove: 

Trumpeter Valley Association requested the Town of Oak Grove to close selected ATV routes. 

Signs are posted.  

 

Town of River Falls: Requested all of Cty W but received Cty W up to 870
th

 Avenue 

 

Town of Maiden Rock: 

Received signs from Pepin County ATV Club for signage of town of Maiden Rock. 

 

Larry Johnson loaned the club $453.20 for posts and signs. Have some posts left. Will address 

paying Larry Johnson after the meat raffles. Need some arrow signs and posts yet for Towns of 

River Falls, Oak Grove and Maiden Rock, about 40. 

 

Pierce County ATV route requests: Projected cost about $2,000.00 for county roads 

There will be one more meeting on February 23, 2021 to obtain County Board Approval on all 

requested ATV Routes. 

 

New Business: 

 

ATV Route Maps: need 300 to 400 maps and checking places for larger size and prices 

 

Raffle license: club members decided not to get the license and let the bars do raffles 

 

Meat Raffles: One at Broz's in Ellsworth, WI and one at Sabe's in Bay City WI. Mark 

Kinneman volunteered to be in charge of meat raffles. Thank you Mark! 

 

ATV Safety Classes: A person in Prescott WI would do the classes but all are postponed until 

June 30th, 2021.  

 

 



WATVA Annual Meeting: 

Stevens Point WI - April 16, 17, 18, 2021. Check web site for more information. 

 

Members Comments: 

 

Concern was brought up that is was not a good idea to go to Bendilly's for the March 2021 

meeting as there is not enough room; instead go to Sabe's in Bay City WI. Will go to the 

Gaslight for the April, 2021 meeting.  

 

The next meeting will be Monday, March 15th, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at Sabe's in Bay City.  

Motion to adjourn by Sue Langer, second by Gaylen Langer, to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

Sharolyn Johnson 

Acting Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 


